
MOSES LAKE CLASSIC CAR CLUB 

MLCCC General Meeting Minutes 

Date: October 10, 2024 

 
Members in Attendance: 26 

Meeting called to order: 7:00pm/PST at Bob’s Restaurant. By 
President Dave Robins. Table decorations by Marcy and Andy 
Ostenberg. Very attractive Fall colors. 

Pledge of Allegiance: ( The American Flag) 

Received a surprise call from Charlie and Vicki Green from their 
Virginia home, where they reside now. 

Introduction of upcoming officers for 2024/2025 

These were suggestions from the Election Committee: 

President: Amy McClain, Vice President: Jim Workman, 

Secretary: Tisha Wischmeier, Treasurer: Bob Kent 

Former President, Dave Robins will remain as group adviser! 

Welcome Guests & Returning Members: 

Returning members all here. New members not present. 

Secretary’s Report: 

Dave asked if the April 2024 minutes should be read aloud or 
approved by unanimous vote by those present. Bill Anderson made a 
motion to accept the minutes as reported on the MLCCC website. 
Seconded by Ray Mayo and approved by all. 



Treasurer’s Report (Bob Kent) 

Current Checking account balance as of October 2024 is $8,986. 

Webmaster’s Report: (Paul Boehm) 

Paul informed everyone that you can order business cards thru him. 
The cards are $1 a sheet which contains ten cards per sheet. He is 
still printing name badges. If interested, contact him directly. 

Acknowledgements (For Month of October) 

There were no Anniversaries or Birthdays to celebrate this month! 

Rear View Flashbacks: (Karen Crook) 

Karen presented the memorabilia and trophies from the HOT ROD 
HALL OF FAME 50th Anniversary celebration held during the Month of 
September. Gerald McClain is presently the keeper of the Duck 
Award. 

Dave talked about the MLCCC members who were present and how 
they received the award for being the loudest group! 

Bill Anderson informed everyone that the next HOT ROD HALL OF 
FAME celebration will be at Spokane. 

New Business: (Dave Robins) 

Dennis Jackson reported that there were 23 events last year for a total 
of 11,478 cruising miles reported. Texts will be sent out about places 
to cruise next year. Start keeping a log of places you go for the 24/25 
cruising year. 



Paul asked that if you have gotten an award, to contact him so he can 
advertise it on the MLCCC website. 

New Business and Elections 

Dave thanked the Boad of Directors and advisers for all their time and 
hard work. 

ELECTIONS for the 2023/2024 fiscal year: 

Dave accepted nominations from the floor for the following officers: 

President: Amy McClain 

Vice President: Jim Workman 

Secretary: Tisha Wischmeier 

Treasurer: Bob Kent 

Ann Edwards made a motion to accept the nominations. Larrie 
Chmela second the motion. Accepted by the entire membership with 
four proxies to vote with majority. 

October Car of the Month: Gordy Edwards (1960 Studebaker Hawk) 

Future Activities :  Larrie suggested a 50th year celebration for the 
membership. Sixteen members were interested. Further information 
to follow. 

Trunk and Treat, Oct. 26th. Not a car club activity, but an individual 
Interest. 

Start thinking SWEETS. Dessert competition for the month of 
November. 

50/50 raffle winner: Glenda Anderson 



Meeting Adjourned: (8:00pm) 

Dave accepted a motion to adjourn from Ann Edwards and a second 
from Nancy Boehn. All were in favor. 

 
ANNUAL NON- PROFIT CORPORATE MEETIING: 

Meeting call to order: by President Dave Robins at 8:05pm. 

No pressing business. Meeting Adjourned at 8:10pm 

 
Dave closed with “Good Night all” 

 
 
 October Car of the Month 
Gordon & Anne Edwards - 1969 Studebaker Hawk 
 



My 1960 Studebaker was built in South Bend, Indiana by Studebaker-Packard Inc. 
It has a 289 ci V8. No power steering or power breaks. (But when I’m sitting still, I never notice it.) 
The “Hawk” was only built for two years, 1960 and 1961. In 1956 they started the “Silver Hawk”, 
“Golden Hawk”, “Power Hawk”, “Sky Hawk” and “Flight Hawk” then dropped it to just plain 
“Hawk”. 
I have owned the “Hawk” since 2005. I bought it from a fellow in Walla-Walla and he was the 2nd 
owner. The 1st owner was related to the family that has Mar-Don Resort. 
It has a Ford color white paint. I love it and I know at least one other person that likes it. 
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